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Parent Survey
Thanks to everyone who took part in the 

parent survey about Additional and 
Special Education Needs last term.  We 

have listened to your feedback and as a 
result, we will be holding three additional 
parents’ evenings this year for parents of 
children who are on our special needs 
(SEN) register. Children will be invited as 

well so that we can discuss their personal 
targets and provision.  This will be a great 
opportunity to find out more about what 

we do in school to help your child. 

SEN Parents’ Evening Dates:
Please add these dates to your diary:

• Tuesday 23rd November
• Tuesday 22nd March
• Tuesday 21st June

More information about appointments will 
be sent to the relevant families nearer the 

time. 

Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members

Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs 

Coordinator (SENDCo)

Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and 

SENDCo

Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker

Mr D Neen – Learning Mentor

Elvis the dog – Student support officer

Please look at our school website for lots of information about 

interventions which happen in school, special needs support 

or how we are trying to look after children’s mental health 

and wellbeing, particularly during Covid 19.

Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

Our school ‘offer’ has more information about what we 
do in school. 

SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary School 

(holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects your child’s progress, 

please speak to their class teacher or Miss Jackson on 01274 

611327.

Star Children

We run a range of interventions and groups to help children at 

Holybrook.  

Teachers feel that these children need a special mention as they 
have been responding so well to their additional help:

• Horizons - Riley has been using the Zones of regulation to help him 
stay calm. 

• Reception – Jensen and Jack are using their Zones of Regulation 
toolkits very well to understand their feelings. 

• Year 1- Willow and Joshua have made good progress in their 
transition group with Mrs Horsman. 

• Year 2 – Orla and Jake are doing brilliantly in their phonics 
intervention group. Michael is also working very hard in his speech 
sessions.

• Year 3 – Jake is using Clicker 7 very well to create some great 
sentences. 

• Year 4 – Lucas, Zak and James are showing better resilience and 
determination  following their 1:1 sessions with Mrs Horsman. 
Kenny and Harry have made brilliant progress in their Precision 
Teaching Intervention!

• Year 5 – Liam is having more successful playtimes and lunchtimes 
with his friends following his mentoring sessions. Kacey is working 
well in a team during her Lego Therapy sessions. 

• Year 6 – Lexi is regulating her behaviour and working more 
independently in class.  Lelan is using Clicker 7 to write a report in 
science. 

This group of Year 2 children are enjoying their 

reward slot with Mrs Horsman because they 

have had a brilliant week in class. They made 

chocolate apples! 

https://holybrookacademy.co.uk/
https://holybrookacademy.co.uk/send-local-offer/

